LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 25 January 2023
PRESENT:  Councillors Sweeting (Chair), Collins, Huntley and Yarrow.  
Apologies were received from Councillor Goulden and Watson.
Ward Councillor Wilkinson was in attendance.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey.  
The meeting was held at Laxton Victory Hall.

1/23 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest.
2/23 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – It was noted that all Councillors supported minute 147/22, and that it was therefore unnecessary for a separate resolution to record the Councils support for Councillor Goulden as Chair.

Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 7th December 2022 should be amended to show Councillor Yarrow in attendance, and then confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

3/23 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – A representative from the Village Hall Committee advised that the Hall was available on the Coronation Weekend, but that the committee had no capacity to help run an event.  The meeting discussed plans for the final cinema screening using the COVID restart grant.  A new booking calendar was available for use in the village hall cupboard.  
4/23 ACTION LOG UPDATE – ERYC had advised that the speed survey for Front Street would now not take place until at least the new financial year, due to an unprecedented demand.  There had been further offers to maintain planters in Laxton following the latest newsletter, as well as an offer to grow the plants.  A local garden centre was considering the Council’s request for planters.  The Clerk had written to Ofcom to seek clarity on expected levels of communications resilience during power cuts.
5/23 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Wilkinson advised that Council Tax was expected to rise by 4.99% to help offset a £16 million deficit in the Council budget, due to increased social services costs and other inflation related costs.  Each 1% increase represent £2million in additional funding.  The increase was consistent with most other local authorities.  It was noted that there would be no increase in car parking costs.  Local elections would be held on the 4th May and would be all out polls for Ward and Parish Councils.  The meeting discussed conditions of the local roads.  
6/23 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Yarrow reported that the Laxton and Saltmarshe Charity now offered a savings trust to new born babies in the Parish, and that 3 babies had benefited so far.  This was in addition to the existing support offered.

7/23 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. Northern Powergrid, Power Cut Advice  

ii. ERYC, traffic speed surveys oversubscribed 

iii. ERYC, Planning Approval, 26 Back Street, Erection of two storey extension to side following demolition of existing attached garage

iv. ERYC, Your Life Your Way 

v. ERYC, Town Charter Follow up Survey

vi. ERYC, Coronation Grant
b) that it be noted that the public advice received on power cuts and adult social care had been added to the Council’s website and c) that the Clerk would complete the Town Charter follow up survey.  
8/23 UPDATED GRANT APPLICATION FORM – Resolved – That the updated Parish Council Grant Application form and guidance notes should be adopted.  
9/23 CORONATION GRANT - The meeting discussed potential activities for the King’s Coronation weekend between the 6th – 8th May.  It was noted that there had been a request from Buckingham Palace not to light beacons, to help differentiate the event from the Platinum Jubilee.  The Council considered that many people would take advantage of the extra bank holiday to go away over the weekend, and that people who wanted to watch the Coronation would likely do so in their own homes.  Options such as issuing commemorative coins, craft competitions (drawings, home made crowns) and best dressed houses and gardens were discussed.  It was agreed to discuss further at the next Parish Council meeting. 
10/23 REPLACEMENT PRINTER – Resolved – That the Clerk was authorised to purchase a £300 replacement printer.  
11/23
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – a) that the Parish Council should note the payments made since the last meeting:

i. Resident, Additional Noticeboard Keys - 9.05

ii. Clerk - Village Hall Seating Cinema Night- 359.95

iii. Filmbank Media, Refundable Deposit - £150

iv. Clerk – Cinema Night Expenses - £25.41

v. Clerk - Newsletter Printing - £39.42

vi. ERYC - Street Lighting SLA – 549.44

vii. Filmbank Media - Hire of Film for Laxton Cinema – 159.60
and approve the following accounts for payment: 

i. HMRC,  PAYE - £66.40

ii. Clerk – Salary - £100.32
12/23 AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING – Resolved – that the next meeting would be at 7pm on the 22th February 2023 and include items on Coronation, and the YW macerator on Church Close. 
SIGNED:







DATE:
177                                       

